Faculty Affairs Committee
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 19, 2025, 6:00 p.m.
Dobski Conference Room, Bone Student Center

Call to Order, 6:00 pm

Roll Call:  Nathan Kapoor (chair), Kevin Edwards, Sheryl Henry, Steven Peters, Benjamin Stiers, Craig McLauchlan (nonvoting)

--Minutes of Jan. 22, 2025 were approved unanimously.
Discussed the replacement of Kapoor as FAC Chair due to an impending leave or absence. In that event, Edwards was made interim Chair and Peters was made interim secretary by unanimous vote.
Discussion of appeals to a negative Provost decision on tenure, in cases where lower bodies voted in favor of tenure (see Jan. 22 Minutes): Kapoor reported on a recent meeting with the OLC. OLC said that it would be legally very challenging to make a Provost defend their decisions, as proposed in the new ASPT revision. URC is considering an alternative where the Provost can take a letter of appeal, but that the FRC would not be involved. URC will later present a revised version to FAC. FAC was informed that in a new revision, earlier tenure processes such as reporting of DFSC votes need to be modified if there are new higher appeals added. A question was raised: If the Provost cannot legally respond, would it be possible to send the new appeal directly to FRC and not further involve the Provost? The president would then decide based on all the typical information but also have the FRC opinion to consider.
We discussed how to work on Policy 4.1.9 this spring. FAC will request input from Cooper Cutting regarding where a program disestablishment can originate. We considered whether the existing Practice document written by McLauchlan et al. should be added to or referenced in the revised policy: https://provost.illinoisstate.edu/resources/academic-planning/changes/centers/
Also discussed the kinds of changes that should be housed under the term "revision" of a Program. Does "revision" include various kinds of name changes, or only substantive curricular or organizational changes?

Adjourned 6:50 pm 

